
I found a guy on Craigslist with 
tickets, which gives me three hours 
to go home, get ready, pick up 
flowers, meet this guy in the South 
Bronx, not get killed, show up at 
her door and take her on the most 
amazing second first date in 
history. 

EXT. NEW YORK CITY BALLET - LATER

HOLLY emerges to find Andrew.

ANDREW
Holly.

She turns. It takes her a second, but she gets there.

HOLLY
Andy!

She HUGS him.

HOLLY (CONT’D)
What are you doing here?

ANDREW
I live in New York and I was in the 
audience and... I saw you dance! 
You were amazing!

HOLLY
Wow, were you here alone?

ANDREW
No, I was actually... on a date.

HOLLY
Ballet? Good date. Romantic.  So 
where is this broad?

ANDREW
(fumbling)

She had to take off, her 
grandmother is... pregnant.

HOLLY
Aw man, that’s a really weird 
bummer.  So how are you? How’s your 
family?

2.

ANDREW (CONT'D)
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ANDREW
Well, my dad died a few years ago.

HOLLY
I’m sorry.

ANDREW
My mom’s starting to date. If you 
want to grab a drink, I can tell 
you what it’s like to be your mom’s 
wingman.

HOLLY
I would, but I have an early 
matinee tomorrow. Kind of tough to 
stay en pointe when you’re 
hungover.

ANDREW
Oh. Right, sure.

(then)
Well, here’s my number, in case you 
want to find me.

He gives her his card. 

HOLLY
Advertising, huh?

ANDREW
Yeah, copywriting. Making America 
love ranch dressing, one slogan at 
a time.

HOLLY
You always saw the best in things. 
Good to see you, Andy.

Holly starts off.  He watches her go for a beat, then:

ANDREW
(bursting)

PANCAKES!

She turns.

HOLLY
What?

ANDREW
Pancakes.

(then)
(MORE)
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There’s this diner three blocks 
from here that makes the best 
pancakes in New York. No drinks. 
Just pancakes. Dancers need carbs, 
right?

A beat, as Holly considers.

HOLLY
Pancakes, huh?

ANDREW
The best you’ll ever have. 

HOLLY
Pancakes do sound kind of great 
right now. 

Andrew looks to the heavens and mouths “THANK YOU.”

ANDREW 

EXT. BRIDAL SHOP - DAY

Andrew runs into Holly outside the bridal shop.

ANDREW
Holly?

HOLLY
Andy.

ANDREW
When did you...? 

HOLLY
I’ve been back for about a month.

ANDREW
Wow. Good -- I mean I guess that’s 
good. Is it good? Sorry, it’s just 
weird seeing you.

HOLLY
It is good. It’s great. I came back 
to start teaching dance. Continuing 
the proud tradition of turning 
young girls into driven, single-
minded, graceful knots of anxiety.

4.

ANDREW (CONT'D)
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